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Financial Services Reform Act

Comments prepared by the Taxation Institute of Australia


Email: corporations.joint@aph.gov.au
5 June 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee 

on Corporations and Financial Services
Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600
Dear Secretary

INQUIRY INTO THE REGULATIONS AND ASIC POLICY STATEMENTS MADE UNDER THE FINANCIAL SERVICES REFORM ACT 2001 (FSRA)

The Taxation Institute of Australia (the Taxation Institute) appreciates this opportunity to provide input into the Joint Committee’s inquiry into the regulations and ASIC Policy Statements made under the Financial Services Reform Act 2001  (FSRA).

By way of background, the Taxation Institute is a tax education body, and was established in 1943. Our 11,000 members range from small rural and suburban accountants to senior members of the bar specialising in all areas of tax.  Many of our members are accountants and tax agents who provide a broad range of accounting and tax advisory services to their clients. These practitioners need to be able to determine whether and to what extent they are affected by the licensing arrangements under the FSRA.  It is not possible to do this confidently at present because of the lack of certainty around the scope of the application of the FSRA, particularly to traditional services provided by these practitioners.

The Taxation Institute is concerned that services provided by accountants and tax agents are not inadvertently brought within the FSRA licensing arrangements. It understood in principle that accounting and taxation advice which is reasonably regarded as a necessary part of an accountant’s or tax agent’s activities is to be exempt from the operation of the FSRA.   However, the exact scope of this exemption is not clear at present either in the legislation or in the current ASIC Policy Statements and Guides, noting that ASIC is yet to provide a comprehensive guide detailing its understanding of how the FSRA will impact accountants and tax agents.   

In this regard, it is of concern generally as to what is encompassed within the term “advice” as it relates to services currently provided by accountants and tax agents.  Of concern specifically is the need for clarity on how the FSRA will impact on the administration and management of self-managed superannuation funds by these accountants and tax agents.

The potential magnitude of this specific problem was made apparent at a meeting of the Australian Taxation Office Tax Practitioner Forum (ATPF) held on 17 May 2002 where the ATO delivered a presentation to the Forum on self-managed superannuation funds.  The ATO advised that it currently has the prudential responsibility over the administration of approximately 220,000 self-managed superannuation funds. In addition, the Australian Prudential Regulation Authority (APRA) has responsibility for a further 3,000 self-managed funds.  The large fund managers would only manage a small percentage of this total (less than 2,000 self-managed funds), with the result that the vast bulk of self-managed superannuation funds are managed and administered through smaller suburban tax and accounting practices.

The status of a range of common place services provided by accountants and tax agents in relation to self managed superannuation funds is not clear.  For example, if an accountant is instructed to sell shares on behalf of the trustee of a self-managed fund, is this a service which comes within the ambit of the licensing provisions of the FSRA?  When does this type of service become one which comes within the FSRA?

The Taxation Institute supports in principle any initiative which is designed to improve the security and reliability of the provision of financial services.  However, given the complex nature of the range of traditional services provided by accountants and tax agents, and in particular, the nature of the operation of the self-managed superannuation fund market, the Taxation Institute is concerned to seek clarification that traditional services which are currently provided by accountants and tax agents will largely fall outside the operation of the FSRA, unless there is a clearly expressed intention in the legislation to bring a particular service within the ambit of this regime.

As there is a lack of consensus currently about the scope of the operation of the FSRA and many traditional services provided by accountants and tax agents technically come within its ambit, this will have an horrendous impact on how accountants and tax agents operate in practice.

If you would like to discuss this matter in further detail, please do not hesitate to contact the Tax Director, Michael Dirkis, on 02 9232 3422.

Yours sincerely
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Barry Low

President
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